INSPIRE MEDICAL CENTRE
2nd Floor Croft Shifa Health Centre

Belfield Road
OL16 2UY


Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

16.07.2019

Meeting held on 16 July 2019

Attendees

Iram Kazmi

Practice Manager
Rizwana Aslam

Staff member

Helal Choudhary 
Patient 
Emily Banister 

Patient 

Apologies
Dr Sharma

GP

Dr Roy


GP

Lola


Practice Nurse 
Invite sent to all members of the PPG (four weeks in advance). PPG forms and this month’s letter/Agenda put in GP rooms and on the front desk and started actively promoting the group to patients coming to the practice– only 2  patients showed up to the meeting.

Agenda

· Recap on the last meeting
· Appointments – sign posting

· GP care services – 7day access 01617638292

· Paediatric nurse practitioner 01706 676777

· Shafqat – pharmacist

· Amir – cough- cold – flu

· Waiting time at the practice-
· Recommendations

· Increased consultation time
· Less slots for appointment bookings?

· Feedback on waiting time

· Patient Online Access

· Change to online access

· Easier  and quicker

· Availability for children

· Feno machine

· 1 of the Chosen practice locally for feno testing

· Diagnosing asthma

· Eps – chosen pharmacy

· 80% of prescription to be electronically prescribed

· Promoting EPS service

· Advising patients to choose a nominated pharmacy

· All prescript request between 10am- 4pm and all collections after 4pm.

· Ordering prescriptions – letter from LMC
· All pharmacies to order repeat items ONLY WITHIN 48 HOURS prior to prescription due date.

· Future PPG meetings
· How to promote Meeting?

· Need as many patients as possible?

· Spread the word

· Newsletter - updates

· Newsletter highlighted

· We have quarterly updates-
· All newsletters are posted online and a hard copy is available on reception desk.
· Any Other Business/feedback/suggestions
· Appointments – sign posting:
Iram started off by explaining how we are highlighting the open services working along the practice to help accommodate patient needs. We are trying our best to promote service to ease patient access:

· 7day access/ Paediatric nurse

· Amir - GP Associate: cough-cold-fever

· Shafqat – Clinical pharmacist : cough-cold-fever

Mr Helal agreed how the services are helping, however it still can be a struggle to get through to make an appointment as these services also tend to be fully booked.

· Waiting time at the practice:

Iram discussed how we are aware of patient wait time at the practice and discussed ways on how we can improve this.

Mr Chaudhary suggested increasing appointment time so patients an come slightly later rather than waiting in reception area.

Iram mentioned if this was to take place then it may mean that the appointment slots will be reduced, which would then cause less availability for booking patients initially.

Riz suggested it may help if we highlight the one problem one appointment system so patients can also help reduce these long wait times and avoid taking multiple problems into their consultation time with the GP. We also will try to highlight any minor problem to be signposted to available care. 
· Patient Online Access

Patient aware of online access and family is registered. Some patients were having trouble with one registration and informed her staff at practice always happy to help. Anyone in need of help can come into surgery and be shown how to use this service. We have been actively promoting for very long now however a lot of patient still not engaging with this service. Patient feels not much more we can do in terms of promoting as she has seen posters/texts/advertisement on website. We are actively ringing patients now as well to offer there service however still not having much luck.

We also have a registration session where patients can come into the practice to gain help with accessing there online access.

There are also on going changes to the online access – children will also be able to register online and the access will start to be grouping into families.

· Feno Machine

We have started a new sercice of Fino testing at the practice to help diagnose asthma we are also 1 of the Chosen practice locally and accepting referrals from other practices. 

What is a FeNO Test? 

A FeNO test or exhaled nitric oxide test, in patients with allergic or eosinophilic asthma, is a way to determine how much lung inflammation is present and how well inhaled steroids are suppressing this inflammation. With allergic or eosinophilic asthma, sometimes you may feel your breathing is fine, but when you measure your exhaled nitric oxide, it may still be significantly elevated, and you might do better in the long-term using slightly more of your inhaled steroid to suppress this inflammation.

What Is Nitric Oxide?
Nitric oxide is a gas produced by cells involved in the inflammation associated with allergic or eosinophilic asthma.

How Is Nitric Oxide Measured?
The FeNO test, which stands for the fractional concentration of exhaled nitric oxide, is performed using a portable device that measures the level of nitric oxide in parts per billion (PPB) in the air you slowly exhale out of your lungs. The exhaled nitric oxide test is different from most lung function tests in that you need to blow slowly and steadily, not hard and fast, to get an accurate measurement.

Why Is Nitric Oxide Measured?
Your allergist may check your exhaled nitric oxide level to see if you have the typical inflammation associated with allergic or eosinophilic asthma during the process of establishing the diagnosis of allergic or eosinophilic asthma. Your allergist may then recheck the nitric oxide level to verify the steroid inhalers you are using are suppressing the nitric oxide level.
Successful control of your asthma depends upon a partnership between you and your allergist. Your allergist can use data from FeNO testing along with spirometry and other lung function tests to design and adjust your medication to keep your asthma under optimal control.

Asthma Symptoms
According to the leading experts in asthma, the symptoms of asthma and best treatment for you or your child may be quite different than for someone else with asthma.

The most common symptom is wheezing. This is a scratchy or whistling sound when you breathe. Other symptoms include:
•    Shortness of breath
•    Chest tightness or pain
•    Chronic coughing
•    Trouble sleeping due to coughing or wheezing

Asthma symptoms, also called asthma flare-ups or asthma attacks, are often caused by allergies and exposure to allergens such as pet dander, dust mites, pollen or mold. Non-allergic triggers include smoke, pollution or cold air or changes in weather.

Asthma symptoms may be worse during exercise, when you have a cold or during times of high stress.

Children with asthma may show the same symptoms as adults with asthma: coughing, wheezing and shortness of breath. In some children chronic cough may be the only symptom.

If your child has one or more of these common symptoms, make an appointment with an allergist / immunologist:


•    Coughing that is constant or that is made worse by viral infections, happens while    your child is asleep, or is triggered by exercise and cold air
•    Wheezing or whistling sound when your child exhales
•    Shortness of breath or rapid breathing, which may be associated with exercise
•    Chest tightness (a young child may say that his chest “hurts” or “feels funny”)
•    Fatigue (your child may slow down or stop playing)
•    Problems feeding or grunting during feeding (infants)
•    Avoiding sports or social activities
•    Problems sleeping due to coughing or difficulty breathing

Patterns in asthma symptoms are important and can help your doctor make a diagnosis. Pay attention to when symptoms occur:


•    At night or early morning
•    During or after exercise
•    During certain seasons
•    After laughing or crying
•    When exposed to common asthma triggers

Asthma Diagnosis
An allergist diagnoses asthma by taking a thorough medical history and performing breathing tests to measure how well your lungs work.

One of these tests is called spirometry. You will take a deep breath and blow into a sensor to measure the amount of air your lungs can hold and the speed of the air you inhale or exhale. This test diagnoses asthma severity and measures how well treatment is working.

A FeNO test or exhaled nitric oxide test, in patients with allergic or eosinophilic asthma, is a way to determine how much lung inflammation is present and how well inhaled steroids are suppressing this inflammation. With allergic or eosinophilic asthma, sometimes you may feel your breathing is fine, but when you measure your exhaled nitric oxide, it may still be significantly elevated, and you might do better in the long-term using slightly more of your inhaled steroid to suppress this inflammation.

Many people with asthma also have allergies, so your doctor may perform allergy testing. Treating the underlying allergic triggers for your asthma will help you avoid asthma symptoms.

· Electronic Prescribing Service – chosen pharmacy

We are up and running with EPS Prescribing all patients are continuously being advised to select a nominated pharmacy - we a promoting the service on a regular basis and taking consent for all pharmacies register.

We have also recently been strongly advising to call for request 24-48 hours priors to prescription end date,  and to collect after 4pm – this is purely to avoid dissatisfaction to the patient and also to make sure all request are looked into in detail and effectively.

All repeat medication is priority and we try our best to get it complete within the 48 hour time-frame, we also work closely with pharmacy to ensure the prescription is ready and complete ASAP. 

We have also had a letter recently from LMC highlighting to all pharmacies to order repeat items ONLY WITHIN 48 HOURS prior to prescription due date and no time before that – this is to reduce unnecessary prescribing.

· Future PPG meetings

We are trying our best to promote the PPG meeting – and are strongly advising patient to spread the word. 

The meeting is purely to help improve our services and to take on all feedback, suggestions and comments to help maintain our patients care and help work together to make us a better practice.

· Newsletter/ Website  - Updates

Newsletter highlighted-We have quarterly updates-All newsletters are posted online and a hard copy is available on reception desk. The newsletter is designed to keep our patients up to date with the happening within the practice and practice area.
Website is also updated at least once a month all relevant information is posted to ensure all patients are fully aware of any change in the practice.

·           AOB
Patients are overall happy with the service received from the practice, however feel the wait time in practice is too long and availability on appointments are very limited.  Patient would like more access on line and would like better access on the day, 

Iram explained we are working very closely with other hubs ensuring patient are sign posted to the best care.  We are also working on appointment time so we can help reduce waiting times

Patient happy with all discussed, and will help work together with the practice through suggestions and ideas. 
“This is our practice and together we will succeed”

Next PPG meeting is on:  
Tuesday 19th November at 12.00pm.
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